
December 1, 2011 

 

Comments from Switzerland on Kenya: Menengai Geothermal Development Project 

Dear Patricia, dear Jamie, 
 
Please receive attached our position stating our official support regarding Kenya’s request for 
USD 25 million SREP financing through AfDB. 
 
The document also contains some recommendations and we wish it to be distributed to all 
SREP Subcommittee members and observers. 
 
As earlier discussed, we were a bit surprised by the short circulation time of the documents on 
Nov 9th (for non-objection until Nov 17th). 
This was unexpected since we stated in our comments of Nov 4th that we would be ready to 
respond until Nov 30th (provided the document is circulated on Nov 15th). 
Also, the SCF Trust Fund rules foresee a non-objection period of no less than two weeks. 
Finally, we could not analyze the documents earlier, since they were not transferred to my 
designated deputy. 
 
Since according to your information, the AfDB Board will approve the project only on 
December 16th, we assume that our position is still relevant and are happy to convey it via the 
CIF Admin Unit as agreed during our latest phone conversation (with Jamie). 
 
Thank you best regards 
Daniel Menebhi 
 
 
Daniel Menebhi 
Program Manager 
 
Federal Department of Economic Affairs FDEA 
State Secretariat for Economic Affairs SECO 
Infrastructure Financing 
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